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Memorandum
Memorandum No: 18-182
Date: December 20, 2018
To: Honorable Mayor and Commissioners
From: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager Z‘A’gb\/
Re: Adjusted Timeline for Phase | Implementation of Historic Preservation
Updates

As part of ongoing efforts to incorporate proposed changes to the historic preservation
ordinance under “Phase I” as outlined in the Commission Memorandum No: 18-131, City
staff is providing the following update regarding progress made and an adjustment to the
schedule that was originally outlined.

To date, staff has presented to the Historic Preservation Board, the Sailboat Bend Civic
Association, and to a group of preservation stakeholders that included owners of locally
designated Historic Landmarks. After the initial public outreach meetings, neighbors
expressed an interest in holding additional public outreach meetings to associations that
may also be affected by the updated ordinance. Following this request, a document that
addressed Frequently Asked Questions was sent to all Civic and Business Associations
which offered the option for City staff to present to their group on the topic. Thus far one
Civic Association has requested a presentation with meetings now scheduled with the
Central Beach Alliance Board and General Membership in January 2019. Staff will wait to
hear from Civic and Business Associations regarding the invitation to present until
February 2019 before moving forward with the timeline as outlined below.

Additional feedback received during the course of public outreach included concerns on
the broadness of who may apply for historic landmark designation in the City of Fort
Lauderdale. Under Phase 1, redefining who can apply for historic landmark designation
is not addressed, however staff is looking to include an additional amendment in order to
address this concern following the receipt of feedback from the City Commission.

Adjusted Timeline for Phase 1 Implementation:

e August 2018 Memo provided to City Commissioners
outlining initiative

e September 5, 2018 Presentation to the Historic Preservation Board
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October 2018 — February 2019 Community Outreach Meeting with Sailboat

March 4, 2019

April 17, 2019
May 2019

June 2019

Bend Civic Association; Outreach Meeting with
owners of Historic Landmarks; other community
stakeholders, and various interested parties
within the development community; Central
Beach Alliance Board and General Membership

Update Presentation to the Historic
Preservation Board

Planning and Zoning Board
First reading at City Commission

Second reading at City Commission

Due to this adjustment in the timeline for Phase |, the timelines for accomplishing
initiatives outlined within Phase Il and Phase Il will also be adjusted. As those initiatives
move forward, further updates will be provided.

C:

Christopher J. Lagerbloom, Assistant City Manager
Stanley D. Hawthorne, Assistant City Manager

Alain E. Boileau, City Attorney
Jeffrey A. Modarelli, City Clerk
John C. Herbst, City Auditor
Department Directors
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